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FROM THE PRESIDENT
Hello Fellow Rose Lovers,

Growing roses and gardening in general
surely makes us acutely aware of weather. I
watch the forecast every day and am
disheartened when I see that we have a 0% or
even a 20% chance of scattered showers. One
week I was lucky and those showers scattered
in my area. This past week – nothing, nada,
zero, zip. Just be aware of how much rain
Mother Nature gives you, and keep within your
area’s water restrictions. Your roses need at
least 2" of water a week.

Our picnic this year was fabulous! We had
a somewhat shady spot at Habersham gardens
so it didn’t feel as hot as it did in the direct sun.
There was plenty of delicious food – thanks to
all who brought a dish! We all enjoyed each
other's company, sharing our rose growing
trials and triumphs. Some of us even took
advantage of the discount Habersham offered
us that day of the picnic. Thank you Henry and
Jesse for making the arrangements for us.
Great idea and I loved its being centrally
located.

Susan Clingenpeel, Bobbie Reed, Alice
Boyd and Karen Radde are hard at work
planning the rose show for our district meeting
this fall. Anna Davis has planned for some
excellent speakers. Linda Schuppener has

planned for a terrific
bus tour and box lunch
Sunday. Wendy Tilley
is hard at work
gathering a well-
rounded group of
vendors and sponsors.
Nan Frost is busy
recording registrations.
With this great group
of folks working
together we cannot
help but have a

successful meeting. Please think about how
you would like to participate and speak with
any of these good folks to volunteer! Be sure
to get your registration form in as soon as
possible! A lot of us are staying at the hotel so
that we will not miss any of the action. Come
join us – we promise it will be fun!

I would like to take this opportunity to
thank one of our newest members for the
considerable contribution he is making to our
society. Paul Gale joined our society just a
few months ago. A lot of us now know who he
is and have enjoyed meeting his lovely wife
Stephanie and their two charming boys. But
what most of you do not know is that Paul has
graciously volunteered to become our
webmaster! This is an important service he
gives to our society and I wholeheartedly
THANK YOU, Paul.

I think I will get out in the heat for a few
minutes and plan an attack on those nasty
spider mites. Hope to see you in July!

And, hope your roses are making you smile,

Louise

JULY MEETING INFORMATION
7:30PM, TUESDAY, JULY 17, 2007

DAY HALL, ATLANTA BOTANICAL GARDEN

In February members of our society went to
New Orleans to help clean up the New Orleans
Botanical Garden rose garden after Katrina.
Who knew we would discover a beautiful
garden and welcoming people. Come see
photos of this horticultural jewel and hear of
our adventures. This will be a group effort led
by Stan Leacock, assisted by Dorte Wohmann-
Schmieta, Mari Hayden, Linda Karr, Victoria
Fleming, Henry Everett, and Jesse Usleton.

Henry
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COMING EVENTS
Jul 17 – GARS meeting, 7:30pm, ABG
Aug 10-12 – DSD Blackspot & Beetle Festival.

Contact Debbie Coolidge, 561-684-2421,
geoffcoolidge@bellsouth.net

Aug 21 – GARS meeting, 7:30pm, ABG
Sep 13-17 – American Rose Society Fall National

Convention & Rose Show, St. Louis, MO.
Website: www.arsconventionstl.org/

Sep 18 – GARS meeting, 7:30pm, ABG
Oct 6-7 – Augusta Rose Society Rose Show
Oct 13-14 – Northeast Georgia/Gwinnett Rose

Societies Rose Show, Athens, GA. Contact
Bobbie Reed, 770-979-4237,
berdks@mindspring.com

Oct 13 – Georgia National Fair Rose Show, Perry,
GA

Oct 19-21 – Deep South District Convention &
Rose Show in Atlanta

Nov 20 – GARS meeting, 7:30pm, ABG
Dec 8 – GARS Holiday Party

The American Rose
Society proudly
introduces THE ROSE FOR

TODAY: GROWING THE
BEAUTIFUL MINI-FLORA

ROSE by Sean McCann.
The latest addition to

the rose world is
extolled by world-
renowned author and
rosarian Sean McCann.

Follow the creation of a rose class from
inception to reality — and consider its future.
128 pages • 176 color photos

This book is available for $15 through the
Greater Atlanta Rose Society. Get your copy
from Kitsy Mostellar at 770-980-1680,
kmostellar@juno.com, or bring your check
made out to GARS to the next meeting!

You can read an excerpt from A Rose for
Today in the October 2006 issue of the
American Rose magazine.

NEWS FROM ATLANTA & AROUND
THE DEEP SOUTH DISTRICT

Linda & Walter Reed have completed their
apprenticeships and are now accredited ARS
horticulture judges. Bobbie Reed has
completed her apprenticeship and is now an
accredited ARS arrangements judge, and
continues as an ARS horticulture judge.

Henry Everett has taken on yet another job,
as DSD Chair of Consulting Rosarians,
succeeding Bobbie Reed, who stepped down in
June.

Congratulations to all, and good luck with
your new jobs!

We've recently learned that former GARS
member Duane Sheppard passed away in
March. Our sympathies go out to his widow,
Sandra.

GARS members attending the ARS
Convention in St. Paul in early July included
Alice & Bud Boyd, Susan Clingenpeel, Kitsy
Mostellar, and Wendy Tilley. Maybe they'll
bring cooler temperatures and a little rain home
with them.

The next Deep South District event coming
up is the Blackspot and Beetle Festival,
August 10-12, at George T. Bagby State Park
in Fort Gaines, GA. Join other devoted
rosarians in South Georgia for a relaxing
weekend of rose discussion, good food (a cook-
off), swimming, fishing, golf, and good times
visiting with your rose buddies. Registration is
only $25 if early, $35 after July 10, and
includes Saturday lunch and dinner and a
keepsake T-shirt. Registration forms are
available in the DSD Bulletin, on the DSD
website (www.deepsouthdistrict.org), or from
Debbie Coolidge at 561-684-2421 or
geoffcoolidge@bellsouth.net.

Look for information and a registration
form for the DSD Convention & Rose Show
in Atlanta on October 19-21 on pages 9-10 of
this issue.
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JULY IN THE ROSE GARDEN
By Bobbie Reed, Consulting Rosarian

OBSERVE – Look around to see what's
happening in your garden – your roses will
tell you what they need. Are they getting
rain? After seven deficit months in a row, our
official rainfall is 13½" short for the year,
missing almost half our usual rainfall. Recent
rains have been quite variable – Gainesville
and Alpharetta are near normal for the month,
while Dallas and Jonesboro are about 2"
short. Japanese beetles are here, of course.
Knocking the beasties off the bush into a can
of soapy water is the least toxic way to limit
their damage. And although it's early
summer, temperatures are already in the mid-
90s. Know what that means? Spider mites!

WATER – The most important thing you can do
for your roses this summer is to keep them
well watered. Roses need lots of water when
it gets hot, so be sure to find a schedule that
lets you water enough, but is consistent with
our watering restrictions. As you water, wash
the underside of lower leaves to keep spider
mites at bay.

FEED – Keep feeding your bushes so they'll
have energy for now and more in reserve once
cooler weather returns. Be sure to water
before and after feeding to prevent fertilizer
burn – or, this is an excellent time of year to
use a liquid fertilizer once every two weeks.

SPRAY – Don't let blackspot get ahead of you;
keep up with your spray routine. Most
fungicides must be applied at 7-10 day
intervals; if blackspot runs rampant, shorten
the interval to 5 days for a couple of weeks,
and change chemicals periodically. Use
insecticides sparingly, only when harmful
insects are observed, but add a miticide like
Avid if spider mites are overactive [for more
information on combating spider mites, see the article on
page 5 of this newsletter]. Be sure to water before
spraying to minimize spray damage. Cover
up, and spray in the cool of the day to protect
both you and your roses.

DEADHEAD – If spent flowers are left on the
bush, the roses will channel their energies to
producing hips (fruit) rather than making
more flowers. Remove dead flowers
immediately to encourage your bushes to
produce the next bloom cycle. On a small
bush, cut just above the first set of leaves; on
a tall bush, cut as far down the stem as you
need for the next flower to be at a good height
and on a strong stem. Or try this – snap off
the spent bloom just below the calyx. On a
well-watered plant, the peduncle snaps
cleanly and easily, while a water-starved plant
will resist your efforts.

ENJOY – Stop and smell your roses, cut some
for the house and to share. And most
important in a hot, dry summer – keep your
cool!

WEATHER WORD
By Ryan Tilley, Consulting Rosarian

Another summer, another drought. As we
head into July, the forecast doesn’t look terribly
good, with the official outlook being hotter
than normal temperatures, and near-normal to
below-normal precipitation. The only good
thing is that more moisture was headed into
Georgia at the end of June with a slight
increase in isolated afternoon storms. At the
present time, nothing looks promising as far as
tropical storm development so there is no help
there. And the rainfall from a tropical storm is
what we probably need to end the drought.

July 15 Avg High Avg Low Avg Rain
Atlanta 90 70 5.01
Alpharetta 88 65 4.82
Athens 90 70 4.88
Blairsville 84 61 4.85
Columbus 92 72 5.54
Helen 86 63 6.08
Macon 92 71 4.30
Rome 87 67 4.79

The Traveling Rosarians are traveling again this
summer. Their column will return in September.
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RYAN'S GARDEN NOTES
By Ryan Tilley, Consulting Rosarian

I am trying several new roses that this year,
although the cold weather in early April forced
me to plant them much later than I normally
would have. I have not had much chance to
observe their growth and blooming habits,
although I did get to see a few blooms in the

greenhouse. Without a
doubt the two most
outstanding specimens
were Here’s Gert [photo, left]
and We Salute You. The
blooms on Here’s Gert
were a magnificent light
pink with impeccable
form and tremendous
substance. The bloom

lasted 10 days in the vase. The form and
substance on We Salute You was good, but it was
the color on this vibrant beauty that really floored
me. The petals were a vibrant deep apricot
shaded toward pink on the outer petals. It was
one of the most beautiful blooms that I have ever
seen! The description claims that the best color is
achieved in warm weather, but I suspect that the
opposite is actually going to be true. Blooms
with this complex color will probably be more
intense in the cooler weather. I will let you know
how the color fares during the heat of summer.

Jackson & Perkins bills Pope John Paul II as
perhaps the best white hybrid tea ever. In the
greenhouse it bloomed well with nicely formed,
pure white, very fragrant blooms. The blooms
also held well on the bush. We will see how it
performs in the ground.

Strike It Rich was one of the roses that I
really anticipated seeing. I am always looking for
a good fragrant yellow, and this 2007 AARS
award winner seemed to be a good bet. It is
actually more of an apricot-yellow blend than a
yellow, but the blooms are quite beautiful and
everyone who saw them was quite impressed. It
will certainly make a beautiful rose in the
garden. But its low petal count and average
substance probably won’t allow it to be a great
cut flower. It did not seem to be as fragrant as

advertised, at least to my nose.
The new English roses I am trying, Bishop’s

Castle and Janet, appear to be at the head of the
class. Both appear vigorous and may end up a bit
larger than their catalog descriptions, but the
blooms were everything that you look for in an
English rose. Bishop’s Castle’s blooms were
large, fragrant, and a beautiful shade of lilac
pink. Janet also sported large, full, very fragrant
blooms with an apricot pink color. They will
both make fine additions to the garden

Other roses that I've tried over the past few
years: Honey Dijon is described as having
yellow, mustard-colored blooms, yet my bush
featured two-toned orange blooms very similar to
the new grandiflora About Face. I was quite
disappointed that the color seemed more orange
here in the south and that the growth habit was
vigorously twiggy. I tried another plant this year
from a different source, and this time, the blooms
in the greenhouse were indeed the promised
mustard color. They were quite attractive and as
of now, I recommend it as a novel-colored
grandiflora. So my sincere apologies go out to
Honey Dijon. I am also growing another plant of
Lover’s Lane, which sports a gorgeous red bloom
with a silver-reverse. Previously, I felt it was
quite winter-tender, but my current plant made it
through the winter and the April freeze quite well
and has shown much better growth. So Lover’s
Lane deserves an apology as well, and I will
recommend it as a worthy addition to the red
color class for the garden.

Big Ben, Tickled Pink, Lady Luck, Helen
Naudé, Veterans’ Honor, Gemini, Spice Twice,
Cesar Chavez, and Memorial Day showed the
least damage from our late freeze, as well as one
rose that I never talk about, Elsie Melton.

Elsie Melton simply goes about its business
year in and year out sporting at least 9-10 large,
thorny canes filled with beautiful blooms that are
a nice blended pink with a pale reverse. I have
transplanted this rose twice from house to house
over the last 12 years, and it doesn’t seem to
care. I may try to re-introduce this rose back into
the rose world since it really is quite impressive.
[Editor's Note: Elsie Melton is not listed in the 2007 Combined Rose
List, so we'll have to hope Ryan is successful in reintroducing it to
commerce!!]
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your spray completely covers the leaves (at
least the tops). Also be sure to READ the
LABELS of all the chemicals you use.

From the June 2007 issue of The South Metro Gardener,
Cindy Dale, Editor. Adapted from the August 2006 issue of the
Newsletter of the Northeast Georgia Rose Society, Karen
Radde, Editor. Printed in part from BASAL BREAKS, the
newsletter of the Tri-State Rose Society of Chattanooga, TN

ANOTHER ROTTEN NIGHT

AT THE THEATER
By Marc Komisarow, Consulting Rosarian

No, the title is not a misprint. This brief column
will examine the difficulties that we all experience
in our gardens. How many times have you seen a
rose on the show table or in someone’s garden that
makes you absolutely want to grow that rose? You
are warned that the rose likes a sunny spot. Or that
the rose needs intensive spraying. That the rose is a
blackspot monster. That the rose is stingy.

The bloom, through its color or fragrance or
both, has utterly seduced you. YOU MUST GROW
THAT ROSE. You are given healthy cuttings. The
rose dies. You order from your favorite supplier.
The rose dies. You order from another preferred
supplier. This time you order two just to make
certain they do well. They begin well enough, but
the watering restrictions make the survival of the
plant impossible. You wait for the drought to lift.
You wait for the watering restrictions to lift.
Finally you get a chance at THE ROSE.

Rosarian friends find your obsession over this
rose a little strange. You could just go to Wally’s
and buy it there. Everyone grows that rose! What
makes it so special? Captain Ahab would
understand you, but nobody else does.

To be certain, you order three roses from three
suppliers, one of them even grafted, in a desperate
effort to achieve success. Finally you get one to
take. Victory at last! You take it to the show. You
are then disqualified because this is not the rose you
have tried to grow, but a cousin from an identical
cross.

Give it up!!! Enjoy the rose in everyone else’s
garden. Or keep trying to grow the rose; just don’t
lose a leg over it. My white whale, my problem
rose, is MR LINCOLN. What’s yours?

WHO MADE YELLOW ROSES YELLOW?
By Maryjane Roe

Yellow roses are commonly associated with joy,
success, and friendship. They have inspired folk
songs and stories. Pollinating bumblebees and
butterflies flock to them. Nearly 4000 varieties
exist today, but those cheerful yellow inhabitants
of our modern rose gardens have a shorter history
than the others.

Imagine a world with only crimson, pink, and
white roses. That was Europe until the 18th century,
when rare wild roses in never-before-seen colors
from pale yellow to deep sulfur were first
discovered growing in parts of the Middle East and
central Asia. They caused quite a sensation among
Europeans, who immediately began attempts at
hybridization. Three species roses were found. It is
these that form the foundation for modern yellow
rose hybrids: Rosa ecae, a small, thorny shrub
native to Afghanistan; Rosa foetida, a native to
Southwest Asia; and Rosa hemisphaerica. Rosa
ecae has blossoms resembling buttercups. It is not
a hardy rose. Rosa foetida, on the other hand, is a
huge true-yellow rose with yellow stamens, that
sometimes reaches eight feet in height. Rosa
hemisphaerica’s blooms are double and a lovely
pure yellow in color, but the rose has an unpleasant
and rather stifling odor. As a result, it became
known as the “sulphur” rose.

One compelling attribute of most roses is their
sweet-smelling fragrance, a trait that was found
lacking in the first yellow roses. In addition, most
of the initial yellow roses are not terribly vigorous,
and they suffer from blackspot. When finally the
first yellow roses were commercially introduced,
the characteristic undesirable scent was bred out
and replaced by more pleasing perfumes, disease
resistance was bred in, and their popularity quickly
spread.

In the mid-19th century, when the Gold Rush
was taking place in California, Scottish botanist and
traveler Robert Fortune was sent to China in search
of another kind of gold. In the garden of a rich
mandarin at Ningpo, he discovered a gold mine of
sorts. He described his experience in his memoirs:
“On entering one of the gardens on a fine morning
in May, I was struck by a mass of yellow flowers
which completely covered a distant part of the wall;
the colour was not a common yellow, but had
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THE QUEST FOR A YELLOW ROSE
By Bobbie Reed, Consulting Rosarian

A few months back, I bewailed the lack of a
good yellow rose that I could heartily recommend
to all those folks who keep asking for one. Here are
some recommendations from our readers:
Eclipse, HT, 1935: "I have only a very few hybrid
teas left, but I'm partial to yellow roses and
wouldn't want to do without Eclipse. Our
remaining plant is well over twenty years old. The
bud certainly has the hybrid tea form, although
there aren't many petals. It seems no more
susceptible to blackspot than most. The bush tends
to grow straight up (like the buds), but does not get
very wide or take up much room." – Jim Corley,
Marietta
Golden Arctic, LCl, 1954: "I've got a really good
one. It is Golden Arctic, LCl, yellow blend. It has
all the form and substance of a Hybrid Tea, much
the same as Don Juan, except not as long stems. It
blooms throughout the season here in northern
Florida. It drinks rainwater only with little if any
fertilizer. I do keep it mulched. It gets no spraying,
as it flywheels through any black-spot infestation.
Its most ardent demand is to be dead-headed so it
can continue blooming." – Bill Dority, Tallahassee,
FL
Lady Banks, Sp, 1824: "My all time favorite
yellow rose is Lady Banks! It blooms early in the
season and continues blooming for approximately
six weeks. This year one bloom was knocked off
by the last rain we had and another was produced
about three weeks later! In the last thirty-something
years I have had yellow and white Lady Banks
roses, they have never needed spraying either.
They can be trained to grow anywhere! I
recommend them for any rose grower!" – Oline
Reynolds, Bainbridge
Mermaid, H. Bracteata, 1918: "I like Mermaid, but
I wouldn't suggest it to anyone who hasn't lots of
space and a tolerance for prickles. (They really
ought to be called thorns, even if it's not botanically
correct.) I remember a Eudora Welty novel in
which an elderly man dies while hospitalized for a
wound in the eye caused by a Mermaid. Still, it's a
beautiful single climber and blooms all the time.
Ours, which is on a stone wall, has almost no
blackspot, even though I don't spray it." – Jim
Corley, Marietta

Sun Flare, F, 1981: "We received this rose as a
door prize at the 2006 Mid Winter meeting. It’s
been a great rose – blooms constantly (two blooms
are open today [4/15]), nice glossy foliage, with
very little black spot, and it’s fragrant. Medium
height and makes great sprays." – Pam Russell,
Atlanta

Other respondents have suggested Golden
Celebration and Golden Showers. And I think my
personal favorite is still Golden Wings.

REPORT FROM THE
ST. PAUL ARS CONVENTION

Kitsy Mostellar & Susan Clingenpeel, Contributors

The ARS Board was very busy in St. Paul. As
expected, they approved ARS membership dues
increases, effective July 1. The basic rate will go
up by $12 per year, with other rates adjusted
accordingly. The American Rose Magazine will
be consolidated to 5 issues per year, plus the
annual, comprised of the same number of pages per
year.

Modern Roses XII, the definitive listing of all
roses, will be coming out in September. Pre-
publication discount orders are now being accepted.

A bylaws change to be voted on will allow the
next ARS election (2009) to include optional
electronic voting. There have been some changes
in the photo contest rules, including removal of the
winter rose category. A new AoE mini rose test
garden will be established in Orangeburg, SC. A
potential candidate for the ARS Executive Director
position is to be interviewed soon, and may be
offered a contract based on the interview.

Jim & Kay Harrell of the Deep South District
won a certificate for the most Roses In Review
respondents in a district in 2006. The new list is
out, have you responded yet?

There will be no Fall convention in 2008, but
there will be a board retreat. Planning is under way
for other conventions, including the 2009 World
Federation/ARS Convention in Vancouver.

The Klima medal for rose education was
awarded to Luis Desamero. The Hedrick award for
exhibiting was awarded to Bob Martin.

In the realm of exhibiting, the Climber class has
now been clarified to include only Large-Flowered
Climbers (LCl), Hybrid Wichurana (HWich), and
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Hybrid Gigantea (HG) roses. A Climbing Hybrid
Tea, Cl Floribunda, Cl Mini, etc, will be shown in
the class of which it is a climbing variety (HT, FL,
Min, etc.).

The National show was small, with poor
showings in the hybrid tea classes due to
unfortunate weather throughout the Midwest. A
number of national challenge classes had no entries.
The minis and minifloras sparkled, however, with
hard competition from Tommy Cairns & Luis
Desamero, Sandy & Bob Lundberg, and Harold &
Jean Baker. The Bakers, from the Deep South
District, are planning to retire from exhibiting
(again) after this show, and went out with a bang,
winning two more national mini-flora challenges.

OCTOBER 19–21, 2007
SHERATON BUCKHEAD HOTEL ATLANTA

The Greater Atlanta Rose Society is hard at
work preparing for the 2007 Fall Deep South
District convention and rose show. This year’s
event will be October 19-21st at the Sheraton
Buckhead Hotel, located in the Buckhead area of
Atlanta. The hotel is located on Lenox Road, just
a few blocks from Peachtree Street. It is across
the road from Lenox Mall and just a few blocks
from Phipps Plaza. The Buckhead area is a lively
spot for dining, sightseeing, and especially
shopping. Come early and get your holiday
shopping done at such stores as Neiman Marcus,
Bloomingdale's, Sak's Fifth Avenue, and Macy’s.
We have secured an excellent rate for the Atlanta
area, especially for the upscale Buckhead
location. Our price per night is only $99.00. We
have also contracted a parking price of $5.00 per
day, down from their usual $12.00 per day. Both
prices are good for 3 days prior to our event and 3
days after. The hotel has a free shuttle that will
take you anywhere you want to go within a three-
mile range. This includes the Lenox MARTA
station. If you are flying into Atlanta, why not
try using Atlanta’s rapid rail system called
MARTA. You can catch a train at the airport that
will take you directly to the Lenox station. From

there you can hop on the free hotel shuttle.
We are planning on a fun filled weekend in

celebration of the Atlanta Rose Society’s Golden
Anniversary. Sandy Dixon will lead our
arrangements seminar, providing hands-on
practice in creating modern multiple-container
free form and abstract designs, and will
demonstrate angular, free form, parallel, spatial
thrust, stretch, and synergistic designs. All you
have to bring are your clippers!

Buckhead is famous for its many restaurants,
where you will find every cuisine imaginable at a
price range to fit everyone’s pocket book. We
decided to leave the early evening open on Friday
so that you can explore the area and enjoy dinner
on your own. But be careful – don’t over
indulge! We have a spectacular dessert buffet
planned for later in the evening. Come for
dessert, special coffees, and enjoy a special after-
dinner drink at the cash bar. We’ll have plenty of
time to get together, renew old acquaintances,
and make new friends. There might even be a
couple of surprises awaiting you!

On Saturday we start the day bright and early
when we all enter our roses in the show. We
encourage all of our attendees to enter roses. We
are planning on some educational and
informative speakers this year, including Mike
Shoup, Jim Mills, and Anna Davis. On Saturday
night we have a wonderful awards dinner
planned. The chef at the hotel has assured us that
our meal will be delicious, fresh, and innovative.
As usual the winners of the Deep South District
photography contest will be announced at the
Awards Dinner.

On Sunday we have a really special day
planned. We will start our tour at the Atlanta
Botanical Garden, where we will visit the rose
garden and see the “Big Bug” exhibit currently
on display at the garden. Then we will travel
south of Atlanta to visit two of our best exhibitor
gardens in the district. We will visit the garden
of Cindy and David Dale and the garden of Linda
and Walt Reed.

We anticipate some special vendors, and
we’ll also have a raffle/auction.

Please plan to come and enjoy our district’s
annual convention and show!
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ARS DEEP SOUTH DISTRICT CONVENTION & ROSE SHOW
HOSTED BY THE GREATER ATLANTA ROSE SOCIETY

OCTOBER 19 - 21, 2007
SHERATON BUCKHEAD HOTEL, ATLANTA, GA

Registration
Name(s)___________________________________________________________
First Names for Badges___________________________ Local Society_________
Address______________________________ City, State, Zip_________________
Phone Number____________________ E-mail____________________________
Registration Fee: (required) Number $ Amount

Early (postmarked on or before7/1/07) $50/person ________ ________
Regular (postmarked 7/1/07 – 9/21/07) $55/person ________ ________
Late (postmarked after 9/21/07) $60/person ________ ________

Dessert Buffet (Friday evening 8:00 pm) no charge ________

Awards Banquet (Saturday evening 6:30 pm)
Select Entrée: Chicken Roulade $50/person ________ ________

Soy-Honey Mustard Glazed Salmon $50/person ________ ________
Prime Rib of Beef $52/person ________ ________

Arrangement Seminar
(Friday afternoon 2-4:30 pm) $15/person ________ ________

Tour of Private Gardens
(Sunday 8 am – 2:00 pm) $40/person ________ ________
Includes contl breakfast & box lunch

TOTAL ENCLOSED ________
Make checks payable to: DSD 2007 Convention & Rose Show and mail to: Nan Frost

1433 Woodland Hills
Atlanta, GA 30324

If you plan to exhibit, check all that apply _____Horticulture _____ Arrangements _____ Require Cold Storage

For additional information contact:
Louise Stafford at 770-985-6014, roseylou@earthlink.net

Cancellation Policy: Early registration fully refundable through 7/13/07. After7/13/07 early and regular
registration is refundable minus $5 through 09/07/07. No refunds after 09/07/07. No refunds on late
registration.

HOTEL RESERVATIONS
Room rate is $99/night, plus taxes. Mention “Greater Atlanta Rose Society” when making
reservations.
Please make reservations directly with hotel.
Rooms will be held through 09/07/07. Check in Time: 3:00 p.m. Check Out Time: 12:00 pm
Sheraton Buckhead Hotel
3405 Lenox Road NE, Atlanta, GA 30326, www.sheratonbuckhead.com, 888-627-9041
Name_______________________________________Address_________ __________________________________
City, State, Zip__________________________________________Telephone______________________________
Credit Card: ____________Number _______________________________________Expiration Date____________
Arrival Date _______________________Departure Date______________________
Non-Smoking _______Smoking ___________Number of Beds ____________Handicap Req. _________________
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NEED HELP WITH YOUR ROSES?
Our society is fortunate to have a number of members who have been trained and certified as Consulting Rosarians and
Master Rosarians by the American Rose Society. These members are available for advice and consultation. Please call
on any of them whenever you need help with your roses.

THE GREATER ATLANTA ROSE SOCIETY
2007 MEMBERSHIP FORM

NAME ___________________________________
Address _________________________________
City ___________________ Zip ______ -_______
Phone (H) _____________ (W/C) _____________
E-mail Address ____________________________
GARS Membership Dues Categories (Per Household)

Regular Membership $20 ___
Senior Membership (65 and over) $15 ___
Half-Price Membership after July 1 ___

I would like to support GARS with an elevated membership:
Friend of GARS $25 - $34 ____
Contributing Member $35 - $49 ____
Sponsoring Member $50+ ____

I would prefer to receive
the full-color Society newsletter by ____E-mail,
or, the black & white newsletter by ____U.S. Mail

I am an American Rose Society member. __Yes __No
Number of Rose Bushes in my Garden _________
Make check payable to “GARS” and forward to:

Stan Leacock, GARS Treasurer
3871 Gladney Drive
Atlanta, GA 30340

INSIDE PERIMETER
Alice Boyd 770-938-8644 budpapa@bellsouth.net
Anna Davis 404-843-8385 annadrose@aol.com
Tim Harper 404-622-1841 harperooks@aol.com
John Keller 404-351-0110 johnkeller@bellsouth.net
Carroll Olson 404-633-9921 coolson@mindspring.com
Michael Rooks 404-622-1841 harperooks@aol.com
Rob Russell 404-870-0973 rob@russellproperties.com
Connie Winter 770-436-3275 conniewinter@charter.net

NORTH
David Baker 770-449-6407 bakerds21@aol.com
Cathy Farmer 770-928-2333 duancath@bellsouth.net
Bruce Gillett 770-425-3253 bgillett@bellsouth.net
Jim Kelley 770-671-0493 jkelley158@joimail.com
Marc Komisarow 770-220-3005 mskom@mindspring.com
Kitsy Mostellar 770-980-1680 kmostellar@juno.com
Sharon Phillips 770-973-2166 adlibberosa@earthlink.net
Hart Phinney 770-565-7576 maphkp@netzero.com
Anita Smith 770-751-0468 Smith_am@bellsouth.net
Ryan Tilley 770-517-9011 wtilley598@aol.com
Jane Zinn 770-973-6722

EAST
Linda Bohne 770-822-6933 linda.bohne@mindspring.com

Susan Clingenpeel
770-868-4476 roses4sjc@comcast.net

Henry Everett 770-938-3134 dandlioncat@earthlink.net
Stan Leacock 770-908-7526 vistan@bellsouth.net
Nancy Miller 770-963-6490 2manyroses@bellsouth.net
Bobbie Reed 770-979-4237 berdks@mindspring.com
Don Schwarz 770-979-4237 berdks@mindspring.com
Diane Snyder 770-985-8861 RobertHSnyder@bellsouth.net
Louise Stafford770-985-6014 roseylou@earthlink.net

WEST
Linda Schuppener

770-489-4865 linda2742@comcast.net
SOUTH

Linda & Walt Reed
770-632-9907 linwalreed@aol.com

ADDITIONAL ROSE RESOURCES

American Rose Society, PO
Box 30,000, Shreveport, LA
71130, phone 318-938-5402.
Annual dues are now $49, or
$46 for those 65 or older. Three-
year memberships, associate
memberships for the spouses of
regular members, and children's memberships are
available at a discount. Membership benefits
include the American Rose Magazine, the
American Rose Annual, and the Handbook for
Selecting Roses. The American Rose Society also
publishes four specialty quarterly bulletins: Rose
Exhibitors' Forum, OGR & Shrub Gazette,
Mini/Mini-Flora Rose Bulletin, and Rose
Arrangers' Bulletin ($15 for REF, $10 for each of
the other three), to help you explore the world of
roses. Website: www.ars.org

The DSD Bulletin is the 2003 Gold Medal-
winning quarterly publication of the Deep South
District of the ARS. Subscriptions are $10 per
year, or $25 for 3 years. Mailing address: Jim &
Kay Harrell, 121 Shore Rush Circle, St. Simon's
Island, GA 31522.
DSD e-mail: DSDbulletin@Fairmarsh.com
DSD website: www.deepsouthdistrict.org
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Louise Stafford, CR, President
770-985-6014, roseylou@earthlink.net

Henry Everett, CR, Vice President/Programs
770-938-3134, dandlioncat@earthlink.net

Linda Schuppener, CR, Vice President/Membership
770-489-4865, linda2742@comcast.net

Stan Leacock, CR, Treasurer
770-908-7526, vistan@bellsouth.net

Nan Frost, Secretary
678-358-7855, nan@nanfrost.com

Michael Rooks, CR, CR Coordinator
404-622-1841, harperooks@aol.com

Bobbie Reed, CR, Newsletter Editor
770-979-4237, berdks@mindspring.com

Alice Boyd, CR, Newsletter Distribution
770-938-8644, budpapa@bellsouth.net

Tim Harper, CR, Hospitality Coordinator
404-622-1841, harperooks@aol.com

Paul Gale, Webmaster
678-596-8766, paul.n.gail@gmail.com

Website: www.atlantarose.org

Newsletter of the Greater Atlanta Rose Society
Bobbie Reed, Editor
3388 Lennox Court
Lawrenceville, GA 30044-5616

Don't forget to stop and smell the roses! - Photo by Ulricke Illia

REMINDER: THE GARS MEETING WILL BE 7:30PM,
TUESDAY, JULY 17, AT ABG

THE GREATER ATLANTA ROSE SOCIETY is affiliated
with the American Rose Society. We meet at the
Atlanta Botanical Garden, 1345 Piedmont Ave NE,
Atlanta, on the third Tuesday of most months.
Membership is open to anyone interested in
growing roses. Annual dues are $20 per household.
Membership benefits include the newsletter;
meetings with informative speakers and programs;
and conversations with some really nice rose-
growing people! Contact any officer for more
information, or come to a meeting.

MEMBERSHIPS & RENEWALS: Mail payment to:
Stan Leacock, Treasurer, 3871 Gladney
Drive, Atlanta, GA 30340.

While the advice and information in this newsletter are
believed to be true and accurate, neither the authors nor
Editor can accept any legal responsibility for any errors
or omissions that may have been made. The GARS and
ARS make no warranty, expressed or implied, with
respect to the material contained herein.


